


for our working bases in Auckland and Wellington, and a technology upgrade to replace end-of-life 
equipment nationwide.  
 
Staff reimbursements made between 1 March and 30 May 2020 are attached in Appendix B. Please 
note that some purchases may have been made prior to 1 March 2020, but the staff member was 
reimbursed after this date. Staff names have been withheld under section 9(2)(a) of the Act to protect 
privacy. 
 
Chief Executive expenses are not included. These can be viewed on the Kāinga Ora website at 
https://kaingaora.govt.nz/publications/chief-executives-expense-reports/. Therefore, this part of your 
request is refused under 18(d) as the information is publicly available. 
 

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this response. 
Information about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or 
Freephone 0800 802 602. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Matthew Needham 
 

 




